Questions and Answers about the proposed 3 Mill Replacement Fire Levy:

Why now?

We realize it’s never a good time to me to ask citizens to raise taxes; however the funding for your Fire and EMS department has been short for many years. Rather than raise taxes Goshen Township has been using cash reserves to fund fire and EMS operations. This has allowed the township to not raise the tax rate for the fire levy in 26 years. Unfortunately, we are now in a situation where there is not enough revenue or reserves in the township to continue to fund the current level of service provided by our fire and EMS department. 
How much will it cost?

The levy will cost a property owner approximately $61 for every $100,000 of assessed property value. That works out to be about 17 cents a day, $1.19 a week or $5.10 a month to maintain 24-hour Fire and EMS protection.
What will happen when it passes?

The levy is designed only to maintain the current level of services provided. There will no additional funds to add more firefighter positions, buy new fire trucks or build additional fire stations. The money raised will simply be used to maintain the current level of service provided to Goshen Township.
What will happen if it fails?

If the levy fails the Township Trustees will need to consider significant cuts in order to close the gap of almost $450,000 in the fire and EMS departments’ budget for 2011. Some of the items under consideration to be cut are:
· Fire and EMS daily staffing reduced from 7 to 5 personnel

· Second Ambulance may be placed out of service, 600 calls a year or 33% of our EMS responses will not be answered by Goshen Twp. Fire and EMS.

· Funding for 80% of our part-time employees eliminated, resulting in layoffs

· Response times would increase as we rely on mutual aid towns to cover our calls

· EMS billing revenue could be reduced, creating a larger deficit

· Funding for safety equipment, uniforms and protective clothing eliminated

· Funding for training of fire an EMS personnel eliminated

· Possibility of NO fire crew available in Goshen 24 hours a day’s 

What has been done already to cut costs?

· The 2010 budget was reduced by $200,000 eliminating critical equipment, training and safety initiatives we simply couldn’t afford, but still need.

· Since the 2010 budget was approved, additional changes have been made to increase revenue and save money. More than $20,000 has been saved, and $60,000 in potential revenue has been identified for 2011.

· Three fire and EMS vehicles have been retired and will not be replaced; this has reduced the cost of insurance and maintenance.

· In addition to cutting costs we have received more than $150,000 in grant funding to purchase equipment. In 2011 we have applied for $100,000 in additional grants. 

· Used vehicles have been purchased and placed in service rather than purchasing new, this has saved the township $217,000

It is important that residents know that expenses have been cut everywhere possible. Any further cuts to the fire and EMS budget will severely affect the safety of our residents, visitors, and employees. 
This replacement levy will only maintain the current services provided by our firefighters and paramedics. 

If any resident would be interested in more information please attend our question and answer forum for the fire and EMS department on Thursday October 21, 2010, 7PM at the Township Building on Goshen Road. 
